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1st Newsletter – 2009
Dear friends,
The 2009 season has started with a bang. We have done 6 hunts to date all of which have been very successful. Lots of rain, tall grass and thick jess has made the hunting interesting indeed. All 6 hunts included elephant, 3 of which were trophy elephant bulls with the remainder been PAC and tuskless.

The trophy elephant bull hunts were some of the most satisfying hunts that I have done. Good tracking sessions, lots of close up encounters and then culminating in 3 fine trophies, two of the elephants been very old bulls aged at 55 and 50 years old which are far older then the average of 35. To top it all I had the pleasure of guiding 3 of the nicest clients on these hunts. On Rob and Theresa Jolly’s hunt we tracked up 29 bulls, shouted down 3 mock charges and the shot a great old 40lbs Elephant in great style- frontal brain shot at 10 Yards!
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Myles and Al are in Dande hunting now. Both I am sure are enjoying the relative peace and quite since both have had new arrivals in the family.

Myles and Olivia have had Miriam, sister to Fenella and Al and Rosy have had Chad brother to Kyle. No doubt there are discussions between Milo and Al on “Labola” prices!! (African tradition where the father of the daughters demands a bridal price for his daughters from the father of the sons!) In the distant future it may be Charlton McCallum Shearing - instead of Safaris!

The rest of the season looks like it will be fantastic. We have done quite a bit of work on our Makuti camp including planting grass which is looking great and have sold our quota there. Two elephant hunts have been done in Makuti by Ian who we share the area with and he got a 68 and 54lbs - which bodes well for our up and coming trophy elephant bull hunts!

We had some very un-seasonally late rains which will result in later burning then usual- the elephant, leopard and lion activity is looking incredible but the earlier buff/ plains game hunters will have to work a little harder but no doubt will be successful!
As mentioned we are sold out on Makuti, however we do have one or 2 specials which are still available please check out our website http://www.cmsafaris.com
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The girls in the office are well and are not so over worked, as the situation in Zim stabilizes and commodities are now readily available. We all really look forward to the rest of the season and with hunting with our many return clients and also our new clientele who are all in for a great time!

Happy hunting.

Buzz, Myles and the rest of the crew
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